## OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET DIVISION OF GOVERNMENTAL COORDINATION

X

SOUTHCENTRAL REGIONAL OFFICE 3601 "C" STREET, SUITE 370 ANCHORAGE, ALASKA 99503-5930 PH: (907) 269-7470/FAX: (907) 561-6134 CENTRAL OFFICE
P.O. BOX 110030
JUNEAU, ALASKA 99811-0030
PH: (907) 465-3562/FAX: (907) 465-3075

PIPELINE COORDINATOR'S OFFICE
411 WEST 4TH AVENUE, SUITE 2C
ANCHORAGE, ALASKA 99501-2343
PH: (907) 271-4317/FAX: (907) 272-0690

August 25, 1997

Regional Director Attention: Daryle R. Lons U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 1011 E. Tudor Road Anchorage, AK 99503

Dear Mr. Lons:

Re: Proposed Regulations for Administrative and Visitor Facility Sites on National Wildlife Refuges in Alaska

The State of Alaska has reviewed the above –referenced draft regulations, and appreciates the opportunity to provide these comments.

The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (FWS) is proposing regulations that would allow FWS to enforce certain federal regulations at administrative and visitor facility sites in Alaska. These sites are commonly located outside the boundaries of National Wildlife Refuges (NWR) and/or exist on lands leased from the state. The areas affected by the proposed regulations include the Alaska Maritime Refuge's Visitor Center and Headquarters complex in Homer (outside the boundaries of the Alaska Maritime NWR, owned by the U.S. in fee title), two campgrounds adjacent to the Tetlin NWR (leased from the state), and the Kenai National Wildlife Refuge's "Sportsmen's Lodge" access and parking area (leased from the state). It is not clear whether other sites are affected by the proposed rules.

Presently, FWS regulations for Alaska National Wildlife Refuges apply only on federally owned lands within the boundaries of Alaska National Wildlife Refuges. 50 C.F.R. Sec. 36.1. The FWS indicates that the proposed

regulations are prompted by the need for authority to enforce regulations for public safety, protection of government property, and applicable State of Alaska fish and wildife regulations on FWS sites that are held in less than fee and/or are outside the approved boundaries of national wildlife refuges in Alaska.

The FWS and the Alaska Department of Public Safety (DPS) currently are renegotiating their existing Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) for cooperative law enforcement. The draft revised MOA dated June 27, 1997 provides for a delegation of state authority to specified officers of FWS to enforce state criminal, motor vehicle, and public safety laws and regulations on lands leased or owned by the FWS, or in any situations involving an immediate threat to public safety. This cross-deputization agreement should eliminate FWS' concerns about its ability to maintain orderly public use facilities on lands leased from the state, since FWS would have authority to enforce state law in these and other locations. The MOA resolves FWS' gap in authority without expanding the federal regulatory presence on these lands. The state urges FWS to pursue this means of resolving its enforcement concerns.

In regards to the specific wording of the proposed regulations, it is the State's view that the amended definition of "administrative and visitor facility sites" at Section 36.2 would not result in new FWS authority over access lands such as ANCSA 17(b) easements nor in any way affect ANILCA Title VIII subsistence issues. If FWS has a contrary interpretation of this amended definition and intends to proceed with promulgation of these proposed regulations, we request substantial clarification in this regard.

In summary, the State requests that FWS not pursue promulgation of these proposed regulations since, so long as FWS continues close cooperation with the State in its law enforcement efforts and pursues completion of the MOA, these regulations are unnecessary.

We appreciate the opportunity to submit these comments. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to call.

Sincerely,

Alan Phipps

Project Review Coordinator

Cc: John Katz, Governor's Office, Washington D.C.
Marilyn Heiman, Governor's Office, Juneau
Diane Mayer, Director, Division of Governmental Coordination
John Shively, Commissioner, Department of Natural Resources
Frank Rue, Commissioner, Department of Fish and Game
Joseph Perkins, Commissioner, Department of Transportation and Public
Facilities

Michele Brown, Commissioner, Department of Environmental Conservation William Hensley, Commissioner, Department Of Commerce and Economic Development

Ronald L. Otte, Commissioner, Department of Public Safety

bcc: Diane Mayer, DGC-Jun

Tina Cunning, DFG-Anch

Terry Haynes, DFG-Fbx

Patty Bielawski, DNR-Anch Clyde Stoltzfus, DOT/PF-Jun

Elizabeth Barry, AG's-Anch (attn: Kathryn Swiderski)

Tom Garrett, DCED-Tourism Raga Elim, Gov's Office-WDC

Col. John Glass, Public Safety, FWP-Anch

Stan Leaphart, CACFA-Fbx